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Dear parents and carers, 
A message from Mr Howard 
As I write to you in our Mayfield Messenger for the last time this academic year, I would like to reflect on what a challenging, 
but exceptional year it has been. This has included an Ofsted visit within the first 8 weeks, a return of face-to-face parent 
and carer meetings, a reflective Remembrance Assembly where all pupils across the school came together, our memorable 
Year R nativity, the phenomenal Addams Family performance, our first community carols around the tree, successful 
performances in Dance Live – including a 3rd place overall for our primary team, football successes across all phases, first 
place in the enterprise events, the King’s coronation celebration, presentation events, the community spirit of the Summer 
Fayre, residential trips, and so much more. It has been exciting to be able to see just how much our children gain from 
these memorable experiences.  
 
Whilst we reflect on the year, I would also like to take this opportunity to say goodbye and thank you to some of our staff 
for their hard work and dedication during their time with us at Mayfield School. On your behalf, I wish them all every 
success in their chosen futures and hope that they will always feel a sense of belonging to our Mayfield Family. We know 
that they will all go on and do great things. 
 
Lastly, I just want to thank you all for your support this year, it has been very much appreciated. We are all looking forward 
to seeing you all again at the start of the next academic year. 
 I wish you all a relaxing and restful summer holiday with your child/ren. 
#Believe. Achieve. Succeed. #TeamMayfield 

 

IMPORTANT DATES AT THE BEGINNING OF TERM 
 
I would like to confirm the beginning of the Autumn term 2023. There will be 2 INSET days when we begin the 
academic year 2023/24. There will be no school for children on these days. I have consulted with the Local Authority 
who have approved a staggered start On Wednesday 6th September, where school will be open for primary, Year 7 and 
Year 11. This is to ensure that our new students become quickly settled into the routines and expectations at our 
school. 
 
INSET day  
The confirmed INSET days are; 

Monday 4th September 2023 

Tuesday 5th September 2023 

On Wednesday 6th September, school will be open for primary, Year 7 and Year 11 only. 

On Thursday 7th September, school will be open for all children.  
 
Further INSET days will be; 
 
Monday 4th December 2023 
Monday 18th March 2024 
Friday 21st June 2024 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Senior Activities Week 
Wow, what an incredible week we have had, with so many fantastic experiences for our pupils. 
Monday saw our first of two activities days with events such as sailing, come dine with me, scavenger hunts, 
board games, Dinosaur days, performing arts workshops, football tournaments, journalism, maths and art, 
sustainable school science fayre, CSI Day, Code breaking, Warhammer, humanities day including I’m a 
geographer get me out of here and escape room and many more. 
 
Tuesday was reward day for our pupils who achieved 75%+ green on their class charts. We had trips to Thorpe 
Park, Paulton’s Park, laser tag and game over.  We also had some in school rewards including scrapbook 
making, cinema day, board games, music workshops and crafts. Pupils on these events had a fantastic time. 
 
Wednesday was community day and an opportunity for our pupils to work together as a team and give back 
to our community. The day began with a tutor session to prepare for sports day with groups making some 
incredible flags and banners for the opening ceremony. We then moved in to our community sessions which 
included, helping in primary or Sunbeams nursery, supporting the site team, litter picking in the local 
community, helping set up the FOM summer fayre, taking part in team games, writing letters to community 
members, dance workshops, boxing and many more. 
 
Thursday was our whole school sports day at the Mountbatten centre where we started the day with an 
incredible opening ceremony to get the pupils in the house spirit for the day ahead. Pupils then all took part 
in the following events; throwing, jumping, sprinting, bleep test, capture the flag, softball and the inflatable 
assault course. It was a fantastic day and a great example of our house ethos and team spirit. Well done to all. 
The results will be announced in the House Cup Assembly today! 
 
Friday was our second activity day where pupils chose what they wanted to take part in for the day, again we 
had a huge variety of thing to choose from; Spanish tapas making and movies, performing arts workshops, 
Chichester Golf Centre, computer game design, E-sports day, creative literacy, tea party day, movie day, 
astrophysics day, humanities field trip and many more! 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Family Learning Place  - Free Summer Holiday 
Events 
The Family Learning Place are excited to be delivering a 
variety of free activities for children and their families 
during the summer holidays. 
  
Three of their workshops and the Science course are 
funded by the Multiply project, which is aimed at 
improving the maths skills of 19+. 
 Two of the workshops are based on story books; 'The 
Snail and the Whale' and 'The Boy, the Mole, the Fox and 
the Horse'. 
 
Please see the attached posters for more information. 
  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week’s successes outside of Mayfield are; 

Well done to five of our pupils who took 

part in the Relay for Life completing a 24-

hour continuous run in support of Cancer 

Research.  

In Year 10, Keane ran 15 miles, Jack 23 

miles and Jacob for 62 miles.  

In Year 6, Farran ran for 20 miles and 

Ralphy ran 26 miles.  

Together, they raised over £500 for this 

incredibly worthwhile cause – what a 

fabulous achievement! 

Share your child’s success outside of Mayfield 

If your child/ren have achieved something over the summer holiday, please share a picture 

and a brief description of the success. This could appear in our first Mayfield Messenger of 

the 2023-2024 academic year. 

Please send these to    general@mayfield.portsmouth.sch.uk 

We look forward to seeing you all again. 

 

#Believe. Achieve. Succeed. 
 

Congratulations to Jannat in Year 4 and Fatima in Year 

5 who have donated 15 inches of hair today to the 

Little Princess Trust cancer foundation to help make 

wigs for children with cancer. We are really proud of 

you. 

Free event at Alexandra Park 
Portsmouth City Council are hosting a free event at Alexandra Park, on Thursday 3 August, to help families be more 
active, fitter and discover more of the city, with a focus on swapping car journeys for cheaper, cleaner ways to travel. 
This is a fun, family event which I think would be of interest to parent/carers of school pupils, families, and school 
staff. 
 At the event there will be a range of free activities designed to get people of all ages and abilities on the move, plus 
there will be the chance to win a free bike and accessories! 
 There's plenty of activities for people to get involved with, including a cycle obstacle course, face painting for the 
kids, bike safety checks and security marking. Plus, there's free giveaways, and offers of up to 50% off used bikes (up 
to £50).To find out more about the event visit https://travel.portsmouth.gov.uk/cleaner-air/get-active-events/ 
   
Go and join at: 

       Weds 2 Aug - Paulsgrove Park 
       Thurs 3 Aug - Hilsea, Alexandra Park 
       Weds 9 Aug - Southsea, Canoe Lake 
       Thurs 10 Aug - Baffins Park (near playground) 
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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
As I write to you for the last time this academic year, I would like to reflect on what a challenging, but 
exceptional year it has been. This has included an Ofsted visit within the first 8 weeks, a return of face-
to-face parent and carer meetings, a reflective Remembrance Assembly where all pupils across the 
school came together, our memorable Year R nativity, the phenomenal Addam’s Family performance, 
our first community carols around the tree, successful performances in Dance Live – including a 3rd 
place overall for our primary team, football successes across all phases, first place in the enterprise 
events, the King’s coronation celebration, presentation events, the community spirit of the Summer 
Fayre, residential trips, and so much more.  

It has been exciting to be able to see just how much our children gain from these memorable 
experiences.  

Most recently, we have had two exceptional sports days – one in Primary and one in seniors. These 
events have been incredibly successful and gave our young people many opportunities to participate 
in a variety of activities with their peers, working on their communication, resilience and providing them 
with the element of competition. It was commented by our senior staff that “Our Sports Days had 
the best atmosphere of any they can remember…” as staff and students enjoyed a day of healthy 
competition between the Houses. 

Firstly, I want to thank Mr Browning and Mr Reid who planned, co-ordinated and led the events across 
both days. This takes a lot of work, and they did an amazing job. Also, I would like to thank each 
member of staff who helped make both days run smoothly, providing encouragement to all pupils to 
‘dig deep’ and do their absolute best. It was also great to see such great relationships between staff 
and the young people, particularly at the Mountbatten Centre which would have been a new experience 
for our year 7 pupils. 

There is no doubt that it has been a year full of challenges, but I would like to reiterate the previous 
message from the CEO of Salterns Academy Trust “…the Mayfield School community has 
demonstrated it is strong and resilient, providing the firm foundations needed as it strives to 
become a thriving, successful school once again.” The resilience, talent, and hard work of our 
school community has meant we have come through the school year with so much to be proud of yet 
recognise that there is much work to be done. Our incredible students continue to inspire us and show 
us we are right to Believe. Achieve. Succeed. 

As you will already be aware, our new venture in working in partnership with Salterns Academy Trust 
and the two schools, Admiral Lord Nelson and Trafalgar has already begun. We are working closely 
with Salterns Trust leaders and have strengthened our collaborative working within particular subject 
departments across the seniors. In addition, Mr Cathie has commenced a full-time secondment to 
Mayfield School and will undertake a Senior Deputy Headteacher role working specifically in the areas 
of safeguarding, inclusion, and managing behaviour. 

Mrs Copeland has also been seconded by the Trust on a part-time basis as Executive Headteacher for 
our School to work closely with myself and senior leaders. 
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I am confident that this leadership arrangement will see our school rapidly improve, grow and flourish. 

As we head into the next academic year, it is crucial that we maintain the uniform and dress standards 
for September 2023 onwards. As you are aware, at Mayfield School, we pride ourselves on 
exceptionally high standards of uniform. We believe that uniform plays a fundamental part in shaping 
our pupils. We would like to thank all parents and carers who have supported us with ensuring that our 
high standards of uniform and dress code are met every day and that their child is proud to wear the 
Mayfield uniform.  

Mayfield School Uniform Code 
 

We know when students arrive dressed smartly and fully prepared to learn, they feel part of the 
school community and are more likely to achieve their potential. Full school uniform therefore 
must be worn at all times. Uniform will be checked daily as pupils enter the school and staff will 
check uniform is correct before pupils enter their lessons and when pupils are in recreational 
periods.  

 
Our policy on school uniform is based on the belief that we are all pleased to wear a uniform 
which:  
• Helps to create a sense of community and belonging  
• Supports the school’s commitment to inclusion  
• Prevents students from wearing clothes which could be distracting in class  
• Is practical, smart and designed with health and safety in mind  
• Is considered to be good value for money 
  
From September, the following uniform will be required for every child in Seniors: 

Compulsory branded items:  

• Black Mayfield School Blazer 
• House coloured tie 
• House coloured PE top. 

Compulsory items:  

• Black school trousers (leggings, jean style trousers or tracksuit bottoms are not permitted)  
• Plain white shirt (button up neck and long enough to be tucked in at all times) 
• Plain black or white ankle socks (over the knee socks or socks with bows are not permitted) 
• Plain tights (fashion tights are not permitted) 
• Black PE shorts or sports leggings/jogging bottoms 
• Trainers for PE 
• Plain black, waterproof, fully enclosed school shoes (trainers are not permitted). Please 

email general@mayfield.portsmouth.sch.uk if you require confirmation on shoes before you 
purchase them). 

Optional items:  

• Mayfield skirt (worn at a suitable length, to the knee, not rolled up or taken up to a length 
which would be deemed inappropriate) 

• Mayfield tailored black shorts 
• Mayfield cardigan or v-neck jumper 
• Mayfield House coloured sports tracksuit top. 

Branded items can be purchased from Skoolkit, Penelope Ann Schoolwear or the Mayfield Pre-Loved 
Uniform Shop. 
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In addition to our uniform requirements, we also have the following standards with regards 
dress code: 

• Hair must be of a natural colour and must not be extreme in length or design e.g. no tramlines 
• Long hair must be tied back for practical lessons such as PE, dance, tech and science 
• Jewellery is limited to stud earrings in the ear and a wristwatch. Other piercings must be 

removed or replaced with a clear retainer 
• Shirts must be tucked in at all times 
• Blazers must be worn around the building at all times unless permission is given to remove 

them 
• False nails are not allowed and must be removed before coming in to school 
• Make-up must be minimal and nail polish of a discreet, natural colour 
• Outdoor coats must be removed on entry to school and either stored in a locker or school bag. 

Equipment requirements: 

• School bag large enough to carry PE kit and exercise books for all lessons 
• Pencil case containing black ball-point pen, pencils, eraser, glue stick, ruler, purple ball-point 

pen Casio FX calculator 
• Spare hair bands for practical lessons (if hair longer than shoulder length). 

Mobile phones: 

Our school is a mobile phone and airpod/earphone free building.  This is for safeguarding reasons. 
Therefore, if you send your child to school with a phone, these must be switched off and put away in 
bags or lockers.   

If pupils are seen with a mobile phone or wearing airpods/earphones, they will be confiscated by a 
member of staff and returned to parents.  

These expectations are non-negotiable for all. Parents should provide a signed and dated note where 
a non-uniform item is being worn. Even with a note, students will be expected to borrow uniform and 
may still be sent home to change, or kept out of normal lessons, if they are not in correct uniform. If 
you require support meeting these high expectations, please contact the school as a matter of 
urgency.  

Anyone not meeting the uniform expectations will be asked to borrow spare uniform or 
sent home to change. 

The children in seniors have had an assembly this Friday 21st July 2023, reminding them of the 
expectations at Mayfield which will include the wearing of the correct uniform and how they 
conduct themselves as a Mayfield student. 

If you have any questions or concerns regarding our uniform expectations, Mrs Copeland, Mr 
Cathie and I will be available to arrange an appointment and speak with you face to face on the 
afternoon of Tuesday 5th September 2023. 

GSCE Exams and BTECs 

We have had a number of young people take their GCSE’s this half term and are so very proud of 
how they have applied themselves to this challenge with the support of staff and families. We are 
excited about Results Day on Thursday 24th August, when staff will be welcoming our Year 11 
students back to school to collect their results. 

 

 

 



 

Saying Goodbye and Thank You 

We say goodbye and thank you to the following staff for their hard work and dedication during their time 
with us at Mayfield School. On your behalf, I wish them all every success in their chosen futures and 
hope that they will always feel a sense of belonging to our Mayfield Family. 

A special mention is needed for; 

Mr Ralph, who is leaving us after 10 years. He has devoted his time to the development of 
Mathematics in seniors becoming second in department and then taking on the subject leader role. I 
would like to wish him well in his relocation and his new post in September.  

Mr Browning, Subject Leader for On-site PE is leaving us after 11 years of tremendous service in our 
PE team. On your behalf, I want to thank him for the phenomenal part he has played in our school 
community for over a decade and to wish him every success in the future in his new role. 

Miss Drudge, who is leaving us after 13 years. She has dedicated her time in the English department 
establishing an excellent relationship with all of her students. Most recently, she has taken the lead 
role within the English department in the seniors and has ensured that the department is ready for the 
next stage in its improvement. I wish her all the very best for her new venture.  

A special mention is also needed for Mrs Anders, who is leaving us after 22 years of dedicated 
service firstly in our PE department and then as the school’s DSL and SENDCo.  In this time, she will 
have helped shape the future for hundreds of our children. Erika will be greatly missed but we all wish 
her every happiness in her new role at her new school.  

We also say goodbye to; 

Mr Ralls, Miss Hull, Mr Tufnall, Ms Catlin, Mr Firth, Mr Rafferty-Croft, Miss Hall, Mr Baptiste, Mr 
Ralph, Mr Batchelor, Mrs Page, Miss Bennett, Mrs Lawes, Miss Andreou, Miss Blendulf. 

As some of our staff move on to new ventures, others join our journey. We would like to officially 
welcome our new members of staff who will join our Mayfield Family. 

Miss Ainsworth, who joins as Deputy Head of Primary, Mrs Bates who joins us as EYFS Leader and 
Miss Farmer and Miss Lawry who join our Primary teaching team. 

Mrs Hardy, Miss Jeram, Miss Greenfield who join our primary teaching assistant team. 

Miss Jackson who will join our senior Geography teaching team.  

Ms Earl who will be Subject Leader for English in seniors, Mrs Blake-Allen and Miss Chetty who will 
join our Senior English teaching team.  

Mr Jordan and Mrs Newman who will be our new teachers of Maths in seniors. 

Mrs Doling-Harnandez-Sanchez and Mrs Munoz who will be our new teachers of Spanish in seniors.  

Miss Medley and Miss Scott who will be our new teachers of Business and Computing and Miss 
Lepheana our new Science teacher in seniors. 

Miss Nicholson, Mrs Rolfe, Mrs Barnicott, Mrs Foster, Mr Sharkey and Mrs Durve who will join our 
Learning Support Team in seniors. 

 



 

 

Ms Musselwhite who has already joined us as our Primary Nurture Leader and Mr Harding who joins 
our peripatetic music teaching team. 

Lastly, I just want to thank you all for your support this year, it has been very much appreciated. We 
are all looking forward to seeing you all again at the start of the next academic year. I wish you all a 
relaxing and restful summer holiday with your child/ren. 

Yours sincerely  

 
Mr Howard 
Headteacher 
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